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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Users, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Market Operator Legacy Functionality Retirement
DATE:

October 19, 2017
Dear WEQ Members and NAESB EIR Users,
On November 7, 2017, to support the full use of the market operator role within the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR), certain market operator legacy functionalities will be retired.  The NAESB EIR was designed to represent market operators through its own role within the registry; however, certain market operator legacy functionalities were retained as part of the transition of the registry from the NERC Transmission System Information Network (TSIN).  The legacy functionalities to be retired include the ability of balancing authorities and transmission service providers to function as market operators via the use of a check-box flag as well as the appearance of this flag in the registry publication.  Additionally, the flag will also be removed from the registry publication for purchasing/selling entities and reliability coordinators, as it does not apply to those roles. The retirement of these functionalities is supportive of new electronic tagging requirements found in the NAESB Electronic Tagging Functional Specification Version 1.8.3, implemented on October 10, 2017.

As you may know, on May 2, 2017, the NAESB EIR made available changes to the market operator role registration to support the separation of market operator responsibilities from other NAESB EIR Roles.  This change helps to distinguish between e-Tag changes made for market purposes and those made for reliability purposes.  All entities that carry out market operator functions should now be registered as market operators in the NAESB EIR and must be registered as such prior to November 7, 2017 to continue to carryout market operator functionalities.  
The NAESB managed EIR serves as the central repository for information utilized by the electric industry.  In 2012, the NAESB EIR replaced the NERC TSIN as the industry registry tool.  OATI serves as the NAESB chosen system administrator for the EIR and manages the tool as OATI webRegistry.  If you have any questions, please contact the NAESB office.
Best Regards,
Caroline Trum
cc: Rae McQuade, President
EIR Market Operator Legacy Functionality Retirement

